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Bo Hines, the Executive Director of the President’s Council of Advisers on

Digital Assets, announced his departure from the role on August 9, 2025,
to return to the private sector. Hines, a former college football player and
two-time congressional candidate from North Carolina, had been

appointed to the position in January 2025 by President Donald Trump. In

his announcement, Hines expressed gratitude for the opportunity to serve



in the administration and praised his collaboration with David Sacks, the

White House Al and Crypto Czair.

During his tenure, Hines played a pivotal role in shaping the
administration’s cryptocurrency policy. He led a cryptocurrency working
group that outlined the Trump administration’s stance on market-defining
crypto legislation and called on the U.S. Securities and Exchange
Commission to create new rules specific to digital assets. This initiative
was part of President Trump’s broader effort to overhaul U.S. crypto

policy, fulfilling a campaign promise.

One of the significant legislative achievements during Hines’s time in
office was the passage of the GENIUS Act, a law that established a
regulatory framework for stablecoins. The legislation aimed to provide
clarity and security for dollar-pegged cryptocurrencies, potentially paving

the way for their broader adoption in everyday transactions.

Despite his accomplishments, Hines’ tenure was relatively brief, and his
departure marks a notable shift in the administration’s approach to digital
asset regulation. The future direction of U.S. cryptocurrency policy
remains uncertain as the administration continues to navigate the
complexities of digital asset regulation and its implications for the

broader financial system.

Hines’ exit from the White House crypto advisory role reflects the
dynamic nature of policy-making in the digital asset space and
underscores the challenges associated with implementing

comprehensive regulatory frameworks for emerging technologies.



Nevertheless, Hines’ contributions, particularly in the development of the
GENIUS Act, have left a lasting impact on the landscape of U.S.
cryptocurrency policy. The administration’s next steps will be closely
watched as they seek to build upon the foundation laid during Hines'’s

tenure and address the ongoing challenges in the digital asset space.



